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 CMAC BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Monday, Jan. 10, 2011 at 6PM

Yankee Diner, Renton
Present: Scot Johnston, Jeff Kray, Craig Reininger, Dan Greenshields, Sarah Fiskan, Fred Wurden, Alden Garrett, Bill Koefoed, and Kris Jarvis
Absent:  Marne Osborne, Duane Stone, and Steve Sundberg
Ex Officio Members present: Alan Lauba, Kari Hensien and April Hicks
Approval of minutes from Dec. 13th meeting
Motion made by Craig to accept the minutes as written; seconded by Bill.  Approved. (Thanks, Dan, for doing the minutes!)
President’s Report – Jeff Kray
Kudos to our Race Administrator, Kari, for a getting our first race of the year off successfully; and to April for assembling strong volunteers; and to our Masters Rep, Craig, for overseeing the week-end and throwing the Pizza & Beer party at the Alpine Inn for the finale/awards.  The Race Crew was outstanding; the snowmobile was crucial.

The Social was a big success, as was the opening day of the Prep program.  Paul Clarke facilitated a smooth start, aided by his strong staff.

Director’s Report – Alan Lauba

Tatum is having a girl!  She will not continue coaching, so Alan is thinking about her replacement.  Christmas Camp went very smoothly.

Concussion Testing:  Possibly in April or May, we will test our juniors.  Greg McNabb will oversee the process.  They will need their laptops (with a mouse) and privacy as the kids cannot interact with each other.  There are personal questions (such as mental illness, ADD, drug and alcohol use), and the test requires a high level of concentration for timed elements and memory testing.  We’ve had one incident recently with a disconnect with the Ski Patrol allowing a racer to continue racing without a medical professional giving clearance.  Alan got a PSIA incident report form that the 2 coaches will fill out.  They will be in the CMAC shack.  Dan will work with Jeff to see if we can use Dan’s work space in Pioneer Square for testing.
Staffing:  The coaches’ jackets are a symbol of the club.  Alan will ask the coaches to use common sense when wearing them and recognize their behavior.

Relations with the Crystal Ski School and Ski Patrol:  improving.  Alan skied with the top 5 instructors and was impressed with their skiing ability.  We’re off to a good start with the Ski Patrol.  We do need to protect the banner spool with bamboo.
John Kircher:  Crystal Mountain is going ahead in developing Bullion Basin (East Peak) and expanding Chair 6 to a triple.  Chair 1 might be removed and we could potentially have the old electrical shack to use as our own shack, including the potential of adding a second level.

Wireless timing system:  coaches and kids love it.  We’ve had an equipment request for a more powerful generator to run the equipment so we could print and run laptops simultaneously.  Fred proposed a $1000 limit for a 2KW generator.  Craig seconded.  Kari will look into selling our old generator (to Spencer?) and find the lowest pricing.

Program Administrator Report – Kari Hensien
Kari is working on the Equipment Page, which will point people to where they can find equipment, along with selling equipment.  Kari will make edits and promote the site to the membership.  Log on to the site to access our Private Membership Directory.
We will need to maintain a relationship with the older website membership in order to keep our domain name until 2020, costing us $15/month.

Juniors have requested that we highlight them on the site.  Kari will create a Jr. Racer profile page to promote our junior racers (J1/2).  PNSA would like to create press releases that will be circulated to various publications to get in print.  We’ll need volunteers to write the releases, which Kari will post on our website.  Craig, Sarah, and Bill will start us off.

Race registration has been moved to the Smiley’s Photography desk, which worked well.  On-line race registration with Alpine Register is working well.  One glitch:  Masters can buy their own bib number from PNSA, which Alpine Reg. didn’t recognize.  

‘Ski with the Masters’ will have a good turnout.

Ideally, what’s on our server should be the single data base.  People can go to the website and edit any of the information that CMAC has on them.  Going forward it should be the mater list and we’re moving in that direction, but it’s going to take until June.

Volunteer Coordinator – April Kerslake

Volunteer registration: on-line registration has had some glitches, but is going fairly well.  Lynne has taken care of sending letters to the members who didn’t volunteer last year, resulting in most of those folks doing the buy-out this year.  We had our first ‘no-show’ at the last race, so they will be billed.  The people who haven’t signed up by now will receive a bill now rather than later.  We’re acting proactively this year.

Master’s Race:  some credit cards didn’t get run through properly, so April will email those racers.

Cherry Tree Charge:  several key positions unfilled at this time.
Governance Report – Scot Johnston 
We need to start considering who we are going to recruit for next year and how many, thinking about what skill sets they will bring to the Board, and what backgrounds would enhance the Board.  

Scot, Alden and Sarah will form a Policy Committee, taking our policies and organizing them.  The website does provide a private place where only the Board could log-in.  We can keep policies posted there for future reference.

Treasurer’s Report – Bill Koefoed
The Board discussed the best way to refund a family whose child only skied the first day and decided to stop.  Alden proposed that we amend our policy and put in the provision that if after the first day the child concludes that he does not want to remain in the program, the family is entitled to a 75% refund plus the $50 administrative fee.  Approved.
Bill has sent in the insurance payments.  A final roster is due to PSIA by Feb. 15th.  Auto insurance is due in early February.  We do have D & O coverage.

FFE (Fund for Excellence):  We should send out a reminder to Microsoft employees after they’ve volunteered to put in for their volunteer matching.  
Race Sponsors:  Bruce Titus (Warm-up Slalom); Alaskan Leader (No Bull).  ING Financial Services Direct (Dan Greenshields) is sponsoring both the Cherry Tree Charge and the Sallie McNabb!  Microsoft is a platinum sponsor and has been moved on the website (new gate panels, which are underway); Sturtevants will be doing gate panels, also, and bibs.  Steve will create Thank You letters (that Jeff will sign), along with Thank You donation acknowledgement letters for the FFE.
New Business – Bumper Stickers
Kari is going to order 500 of red, blue and white CMAC Bumper Stickers for $1,065; we will charge our membership $3 for the big one; $1 for the little one.

BOARD RETREAT:  May 21st
BANQUET:  May 22nd (Encourage J1/2s to be taking pictures)
Buddy Werner:  Fred is getting the book from the SPAC folks.
Apparel:  Dan is going to use the bumper sticker logo and make hoodies.
Fred moved that we adjourn; seconded by Bill.  Approved at 8:55 PM.

Next meeting:  Tuesday, Feb. 15, 2011 at 6 PM at the Yankee Diner.






